TODAY'S ANNOUNCEMENTS Friday, May 19, 2017

Today is Perfect Attendance Pizza day in the concession stand during lunch periods for those lucky 110 kids this quarter. The cut off date was May 8.

Freshmen, be sure to pick up your ice cream treat from the concession stand for being the class with the best attendance percentage this quarter.

2017 mass sports physicals will be held Monday at Wabash Middle School from 5:00 to 7:30 pm. Physical packets are available in the athletic office.

The library is now closed for checking out books and all books must be turned in. However! Students may select three books from our Sale area to keep for free on Monday to celebrate Patron Appreciation Week.

CAC Club will meet in Miss Nevil's room TODAY after school until 4 for our club meeting. See you there!

Ice cream treats for the Senior Class will be provided Wednesday during your lunch period, compliments of the Foodservice department.

On the last day of school, there will be afternoon activities offered to students who want to do something besides hang out with our awesome administration outside. These activities are all located in one place--The End of the Year Bash-where you (students and staff) pay \$10 to participate in the 2nd Annual tie-dye water balloon fight, slip-n-slide, yard games (darts, corn hole) etc., with light refreshments provided by Key Club (bring extra \$\$ to buy snacks). Sign up during your lunch period and INVITE YOUR FRIENDS. The \$10 (checks payable to Northfield) must be paid to participate in any part of The Bash to cover costs associated with the event. Be sure to fill out and return the liability form signed by your parents in order to participate.

Summer School computers will be available for pick up on June 1st and 2nd from 8:30 to 3:30 in the Northfield front office. They will need to be signed out with the proper paperwork with Mrs. Penn or Mrs. Overman.

Tonight's varsity softball game starts at 4:45pm. This is a time change. This will also be senior night for Northfield; come support your team.

Last call for 2016-2017 Yearbooks! We only print the number that people purchase - there will most likely be no opportunity to buy any this fall once they are delivered. Please think ahead and get yours before it's too late. Order online www.yearbookforever.com OR by cash or check (payable to Northfield) for \$65. Don't wait - or you'll miss out on our award-winning product!

All area boys (not just Northfield!) currently in grades K-7 are invited to participate in the 2017 Northfield Summer Youth Basketball Camp. Our last day for Early Bird registration is Friday, June 2nd. Current 7th grade boys are invited

to attend; current 8th graders will be leading as part of the Varsity program this summer. Forms are on the office counter.

There is a mandatory parent meeting on Tuesday in the Northfield Cafeteria at 5:30 pm at Tuesday for all Northfield students playing summer baseball. Every player must have a parent attend. Parents will have paperwork to fill out and will be given all necessary information concerning the league. There is a \$70 registration fee that can be paid at this meeting also.

Driver's Ed packets are available in the office. Classes run June 1-16 from 8 to 11 a.m. at Northfield. Classes will NOT be held June 12 or 13.

The Lagro Speedy Clovers 4-H Club will meet this Sunday at 6:00pm in the Lagro United Methodist Church Basement.

Girls ages 17 and up are invited to fill out an application for the Wabash County Scholarship Pageant and participate this summer. You'll have a lot of fun during the process of Interviews, Sportswear, Evening gown and On Stage Questions. The Queen, 1st, 2nd, 3rd, 4th Runners-up as well as Miss Friendship and Director's Award Winner will all receive college scholarships. Applications are in the office.

Summer Volleyball Camp information for 7th grade girls is on the office counter.

Our Boys Track team had an exceptional night last night at the Marion Sectional. Our 4x100 Relay team consisting of Ryan Driscoll, Kade Kennedy, John Schuler, and Jackson Beery are the Sectional Champions over the heavy favorite Marion team. Our team not only took first place but set a new school record of 43.85. They move on to next week's Regional, also held at Marion. Also qualifying for the Regional is Kade Kennedy in the pole vault. Peyton Frye ran a personal best in both the 1600 meters and the 800-meter dash. Chris Orpurt had a personal best in the discus. It will be a night to remember. Congratulations fellas, it was most awesome.

The Varsity Baseball team defeated Northwestern last night. Matt Coe earned the win on the mound, pitching into the sixth inning and giving up only 5 hits. Trevor Burnworth finished the game off and got the save. Offensively the Norse were led by Jared Vigar going 3 for 4 with two doubles, Coe had two hits and two runs batted in, senior Brady Vigar also had two hits, and Macauley Miller had two RBI.

The Varsity Golf team traveled to Peru Municipal to beat North Miami and Southwood. Co-medalists for the Norse were Austin Trump and Caleb Kroh, both shooting 39, followed by Logan Peas, Kameron Cole, Isaac Gottschalk. The team is now 43-4 overall and plays next at Southern Wells on Tuesday.

The office has flyers with information about a free 4-week Fishing Clinic beginning June 3.

We had no Norse Honor slips turned in for either the junior high or the high school. In honor of Mrs. Bradford's last week at Northfield, she Is Staff Member of the Week. Congratulations!

Today's lunch is Cheeseburger with Pickles and Onion, Mixed Vegetables, Green Beans, Fruit and Milk. The salad bar is NOT available today!